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Summary Form for Electronic Document Submittal Form F

Lead agencies may include 15 hardcopies of this document when submitting electronic copies of Environmental Impact
Reports, Negative Declarations, Mitigated Negative Declarations, or Notices of Preparation to the State Clearinghouse
(SCH). The SCH also accepts other summaries, such as EIR Executive Summaries prepared pursuant to CEQA Guidelines
Section 15123. Please include one copy of the Notice of Completion Form (NOC) with your submission and attach the
summary to each electronic copy of the document.

SCH #:

Project Title: “ Trumble Road Open Pit Restoration Project" Grading Permit No. 22-019

Lead Agency: City of Menifee

Contact Name: Ryan Fowler, Principal Planner

I rfowler@cityofmenifee.us 951-723-3740

Emai Phone Number:

Project Location: Menifee Riverside
City County

Project Description (Proposed actions, location, and/or consequences).

Rough Grading Permit No. 22-019 (i.e., the proposed Project) is a proposal for rough grading and restoration of 7.8 acres
of an open pit located at 25675 Trumble Road. An Initial Study/Mitigated Negative Declaration for grading and
restoration of 9 acres of the same open pit was previously approved under Grading Permit No. 17-087R (Planning Case
No. 2017-361) in 2018. Note that there is overlap of the two project footprints. The previous Grading Permit No.
17-087R included 5,000 cubic yards (cy) of cut and 207,000 cy of fill. This new proposal (GP 22-019) proposes an
additional 500 cy of cut and 239,000 cy of fill. No soil would be exported from the project site. The import of clean soil
would come from unrelated projects in the area, primarily in the City of Menifee and other surrounding areas of Western
Riverside County that require export of soil to a local disposal site. The proposed project is for grading of the site only.
No permanent land uses are proposed. The Applicant would not be allowed to conduct a business onsite or sell
materials from the site and would not be authorized to process or crush rock on the site for export off the site. Such
action would require additional review and approvals of land use entitlements.

Identify the project’s significant or potentially significant effects and briefly describe any proposed mitigation measures that
would reduce or avoid that effect.

The proposed Project would not have potentially significant effects once standard conditions and mitigation measures
are implemented. Implementation of mitigation would reduce impacts to cultural and tribal cultural resources.
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continued

If applicable, describe any of the project's areas of controversy known to the Lead Agency, including issues raised by
agencies and the public.

None.

Provide a list of the responsible or trustee agencies for the project.

None.
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